North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

October 5, 2005

Mr. Thomas Navin 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

RE: NANPA and PA Performance Evaluations

Dear Mr. Navin:

Among the most important functions performed on behalf of the FCC by the North American Numbering Council (NANC) are the annual evaluations of the performance of the Thousands Block Pooling Administrator (PA) and the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA).  These two organizations provide for the centralized administration of telephone number resources in the North American numbering plan area.  Their performance affects the efficiency, reliability and quality of telephone service throughout the United States and other countries in the numbering plan area.

During the course of each annual review cycle, the NANC’s Numbering Oversight Working Group (NOWG) devotes considerable time (roughly 1300 hours in the past year), talent and effort to reviewing the performance of the PA and the NANPA.  This includes regular meetings as well as an annual survey of the organizations that utilize the services provided by the PA and NANPA.

On behalf of the NANC, I am forwarding the final evaluation reports prepared by the NOWG for the past year.  These reports were approved by the NANC at its meeting on September 20, 2005.  I am pleased to report that the overall performance of the PA and NANPA for the calendar year 2004 was judged to be “More Than Met.” Users had a high level of satisfaction and they had significant praise for the NANPA and PA staff in the survey responses. Cooperation by the PA and NANPA with the NANC, NOWG, the FCC and State Regulators has been exceptional.  Finally, both Administrators displayed leadership, initiative, outstanding professionalism and expertise.

Please feel free to contact me or the co-chairs of the NOWG, Rosemary Emmer (rosemary.emmer@sprint.com) or Karen Riepenkroger (Karen.Riepenkroger@sprint.com) if you or members of your staff have any questions.

Sincerely,

/Signed/

Robert C. Atkinson

NANC Chair
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